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The Pollution Liability Insurance Agency provides an effective and efficient government funding model to support owners 

and operators in meeting financial responsibility and environmental cleanup requirements for underground storage tanks 

and petroleum-contaminated sites. 
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Illahee Foods, 5507 Illahee Rd NE, Bremerton, WA, 98310 
 

This property is located on Illahee Road NE, located 

north of Bremerton, Washington. The property 

historically was occupied by two generations of 

gasoline stations and a convenience market. The 

former station and store were constructed on the 

property prior to World War II, which served the 

local community until 2002. Since this time, the 

property has remained vacant. Three underground 

fuel-storage tanks, empty and unused, remain on the property. 

In December of 2016, the Port of Illahee applied for financial assistance from the Pollution 

Liability Insurance Agency (PLIA) Revolving Loan and Grant Program. This assistance was 

requested to provide funding for site characterization, removal of the underground tanks, 

and cleanup of possible petroleum contamination. With this completed effort, and 

approval of a PLIA grant, the Port would be able to purchase the Property and remodel 

the current building as a community-

meeting space.  

PLIA selected the Property to undergo a 

Preliminary Planning Assessment (PPA), in 

order for PLIA to gather additional 

information to determine if a loan or grant 

could be provided.  

The initial site-characterization work has 

been completed, as summarized in the completed PPA report. Soil and groundwater 

contamination have been identified on the property. This contamination also has 

migrated to the east beneath the adjacent roadway. A preferred remedial-action 

alternative to address this contamination has been identified. The PPA report also 

includes an appraisal of the current property value, as well as a projected value should the 

cleanup work occur. 

Current Project Status: Awaiting Funding Status for Cleanup. 




